Notes from 25 January 2002, Meeting between Dennis Drumm, Erie Town Administrator, and Northridge Homeowners

Attendees: Dennis Drumm, Jim Hoffmeyer, Jeff Wilkes, Clovis Morrison, Marianne Farnum, & Cara Spencer

Many meetings have been held between the Town and M&N. The last meeting was Monday, 14 January 2002. Mr. Drumm had a telephone discussion with Mr. Morton this morning.

Although progress appears to be slow, in fact, almost all of the original long punch list has been corrected (e.g. proper grates installed on all storm drains, fireplugs raised to correct level, fireplugs painted). Each fix was inspected by the town and approved. The remaining items, essentially the drainage problems and the Tot Lot, are still in negotiation.

M&N recently wrote a proposal to resolve the remaining items and the Town wrote a counter-proposal. The town is now waiting for M&N's final list of items that M&N wants the town to take responsibility to fix. The town expects to receive this list today or early next week. The town believes it understands what the list will be. It covers some ten to twelve specific items regarding the drainage problems, Tot Lot, and some financial agreements between the town and M&N. Once the Town agrees with the list, it will be put in the form of an agreement between M&N and the Town. That agreement will then be presented to the Board of Trustees (BOT) for acceptance.

The BOT and Mr. Drumm discussed the status of the negotiations and the likely outcome during an executive session Tuesday, January 22. Mr. Drumm stated that the Board was very supportive and that he believes the Northridge homeowners will be pleased.

The BOT plans to have an open meeting with Northridge homeowners at which the Town will present the proposed agreement. The BOT intends to discuss the proposed agreement with the Northridge homeowners in detail and try to obtain a consensus. Based on the outcome of that meeting, the BOT will either accept or reject the proposed agreement. Mr. Drumm indicated that this meeting could be as early as two or three weeks from today.

Mr. Drumm did not want to discuss the specifics of the agreement yet, but did make a few comments in response some specific questions from homeowners.

He said he felt that the best solution to insure quick drain-off of water in the 

swale would be a concrete trickle channel. 

He said he believed that in the original Annexation Agreement, M&N was responsible to grade and sod the Tot lot, and install a sprinkler system. The Town was responsible to install playground equipment, etc. and the homeowners were responsible for maintaining it. This will all be addressed in the proposed agreement.

The Town will probably forgo receipt of some revenues due from M&N as part of 

the Town’s side of the agreement.

The sidewalk from Northridge Park to Northridge subdivision was deleted from this phase of the park construction due the cost of the park doubling. However, the full park is still planned including the sidewalk to Northridge. It is not budgeted for this year,  but someday will be finished.

There was some discussion about how the Town might go about obtaining consensus.

Clovis suggested that the Town consider having a discussion of the proposed agreement with the group of homeowners who have worked with the Town in the past, to help devise a process for vetting the proposed agreement with the entire Northridge population. Mr. Drumm said he would consider the suggestion.









Jeff Wilkes

